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August 2024
GMB/SCOOP BULLETIN

Dear Colleague
Operation Protect Rally, Manchester, Wednesday August 14th, 2024 - Cancelled 
Due to the recent, and hopefully not ongoing, civil unrest the unions have decided to postpone the planned rally scheduled for 14th August in Manchester. It is not in the interests of our members or communities to offer a chance for further unrest to be blamed on our actions. 
Far Right Riots
All three of the Probation Unions condemn the action of those who seek to divide our communities The TUC has published the following statement. 
“We stand together in peace and solidarity with the people of Southport following the horrific events that took place on Monday 29th July have left us all in shock.
Our thoughts are with the families and loved ones of those who have died and are receiving treatment for their injuries. They should be the priority for everyone who cares about what has happened
Instead some have sought to use the tragic event in Southport to divide and spread hate - based on mistruths and false information. Far right thugs have taken to the streets of Southport, Hartlepool and London to attack Police and emergency service workers, to target Muslim communities with xenophobic hatred and to despoil the memories of those whose lives were so tragically cut short.
We must not let them get away with their lies and division. Trade unions have always been at the heart of efforts to unite communities and stand against hate. But the challenge feels even more urgent now.
Whilst what took place in Southport leaves a dark shadow, we have seen some of the best of us. Our emergency service workers who rushed to danger, who provided and continue to provide life-saving care. Our public service workers providing ongoing care and support and practical help. Our teachers and support staff in the schools attended by young people affected and our community organisations who have stepped up to help and provide counselling.
So many other individuals, local businesses and organisations who are giving their time and expertise. They all deserve our gratitude. They have discharged their duty professionally, diligently and with compassion for their community.
Once again, it is a diverse range of front-line workers and community activists who have stepped up to repair the damage – material, physical and emotional.
Southport and our communities across the country do not need to meet violence with further violence. Whipping up hate and fear is not acceptable.
As trade unions, we will continue to work with our members in workplaces across the country, to provide practical support and solidarity and defeat the narrative of hate.
Our unions call for an end to the violence and intimidation, and for all those who perpetrate these acts to be brought to justice.
Unity is our strength, and we will stand firm against those that aim to pit different workers and communities against each other.”
The Probation Service will at some point play its part in the administration of Justice to those involved. We will do so professionally.

Strikes Act 2023 to be repealed removing Minimum Service Levels.
Thankfully, in relation to wider GMB action and results, we received this announcement from government officials earlier today.
“…today we will be publicly announcing the repeal of the Minimum Service Level legislation.
Repealing the Minimum Service Level legislation is the right thing to ensure that workers’ rights are back at the heart of our reforms. We are committed to improving and supporting our public services and this is another step in the right direction” 
We await further details but this is a welcome and important win for the Trade Union movement.

Peter Brandt National GMB/SCOOP Representative
peter.brandt@justice.gov.uk  01935 316 090 📱 Mobile number 07526 998740
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